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15 October 2021 
 

 

 
 
Re: Official Information Act request – ICU Nurse Training  
 
I refer to your Official Information Act request to the Ministry of Health dated 6 September 2021 and 
transferred to Auckland DHB 22 September requesting the following information: 
 

A breakdown by DHB showing how many nurses had completed the online ICU training module 
for nurses by August 17, and also now (most up to date figures available). 

 
Response 
 

The NZ Critical Care Pandemic Relief Team Resource Ko Awatea training package was released for 
Auckland DHB staff Thursday 26 August. No nurses had enrolled and none had completed as of 17 
August.  
 
As of 28 September, there were 17 Auckland DHB nurses enrolled and nine had completed.  

 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. Information 
about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 
602. 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Auckland 
DHB website. 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ailsa Claire, OBE 
Chief Executive 




